
SUBMISSION BY THE REPUBLIC OF INDONESIA 

Implementation of all elements of decision 1/CP.17, (a) Matters related to paragraphs 2 to 6 (ADP) 

Responding to ADP invitation with reference to the Decision 1/CP.17, matters related to paragraphs 2 to 

6  and ADP conclusions  as adopted in COP 18/CMP 8, planning of work, paragraph 13(a)-(d), stated that 

the ADP invited Parties and  accredited observer organizations to  submit to the Secretariat,  by 1 March  

2013, information, views and proposals  on matters related to the work of the ADP, including, inter alia, 

mitigation, adaptation, finance, technology development and transfer, capacity-building, and 

transparency of action and support.  

Indonesia shares the views as follows: 

I. Application of the principles of the Convention 

a. The 2015 agreement shall continue the effective implementation of the existing 

principles of the UNFCCC. These principles will be applied to actions, not limited to 

mitigation, but also on adaptation and means of implementation.  

b. To ensure the effective implementation of such actions, the 2015 agreement shall 

consider access of each Party to support actions under the UNFCCC, namely mitigation, 

adaptation and means of implementation.  

II. The scope, structure and design of the 2015 agreement 

a. Shall be legally binding and shall include a spectrum of commitments of each Party in 

terms of mitigation, adaptation and means of implementation.  

b. Shall ensure a strong pull of compliance to all Parties.  

III. Work program 2013 

a. The work under Workstream-1 is extremely important to ensure the global concerted 

effort in tackling climate change after 2020. Therefore, the work program has to be 

focused on the scope, structure and design of the 2015 agreement. Continuous 

consultations and informal discussion as well as workshops are still important to further 

clarify concerns of Parties. However, more in-depth discussion and deliberation on the 

scope, structure and design of the agreement need to be started in June session in 

Bonn. 

b. The legally binding nature of the agreement to all Parties will need common 

understanding on the spectrum of commitments and its implication to the relevant 



Parties. Workshops on this matter needs to be started by getting input from Parties and 

accredited observer organizations as early as possible but not later than the ADP June 

session in Bonn. 

c. To ensure the effectiveness of the work in 2013, the third session of ADP in 2013 shall 

start discussing enhanced actions for post 2020 taking into account the current social 

and economic development of Parties. 


